W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION

250 CHAMPION STREET BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

LATIN AMERICAN DIVISION

BENJAMIN G. HORNING DIRECTOR PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR. NED C. FAHS ASSOCIATE DIRECTORS

September 2, 1955

PHONE WO 8-8118

Dr. Ignacio González G., Decano Facultad de Medicina Universidad de Concepción Casilla 44 Concepción, Chile, S. A.

Dear Dr. González:

Having joined the staff of the W. K. Kellogg Foundation, I shall be working with Dr. Horning in developing the Foundation's projects with Latin American universities. I am delighted to have this opportunity to continue my cooperation with the University of Concepción, which began when I was cultural attache in Santiago from 1950 to 1954.

I have seen the correspondence concerning Dr. Mario Altamirano and, with reference to your letter of August 23, Dr. Horning has asked me to inform you that he and I will be in New York City next week and will consult with Dr. Altamirano then, regarding the possibility of his accepting a position as director of your Institute of Physiology.

Dr. Horning and I will be in Chile together next year, and I look forward with much pleasure to seeing you again and my many other good friends in Concepción.

With kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Ned C. Fahs

NCF:go

CC: CAO, American Embassy, Santiago, Chile